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Dear Mrs Tyler,
I just wanted to thank you for the invitation to join St Brigid’s school assembly last Friday to celebrate “Aspire to be Higher”.

It was wonderful to meet all the children, past pupils, teachers, Father, and governors.

My first impression walking into the assembly was how well turned out all the children were. They looked so smart and well in their school uniforms. They sat very patiently and quietly.

Secondly, as you were talking to the children they were so attentive, listening to all you said, I loved all the actions of sit up, straight back (I’ve tried to do this all week, my posture is not as good as it should be), hands on head, point to eyes, nose, they were so good and well behaved.  It was great to see them having fun whilst learning.

Whilst doing my presentation, I was very impressed by how confident and articulate the children were as they wanted to tell me about their family members and friends who worked in the NHS.  It was so lovely to hear all their stories.

Visiting the classrooms was a wonderful experience.  It was amazing how interested the children were and we covered so many different topics: 

· How different was St Brigid’s when I attended?  My favourite teacher? Favourite lessons? Games I played and favourite prayer and hymn. No computers in those days!
· We talked about speaking French and the children sang so well, the days of the week and months in French.

· We talked quite a bit about Egypt and Tutankhamun, about his mask (that we made when I was at St Brigid’s) and I described visiting his tomb.

· We chatted about where I had worked and my favourite country I had worked in which, on reflection, was India.

· There were so many other questions especially about the NHS (and how old I am)!
Thank you for giving me the opportunity to present the merit awards.  They were so well deserved.  It was great to see the children being presented with their gold medals for 100% attendance.  It was very impressive that all the children knew the target to meet was 96.1%. It was great to see their competitive spirit when you read out the current achievement of the target by class, the children’s faces so happy when their class had done well, and their disappointment when they hadn’t achieved the target (I am sure with all their determination you have a very good chance of achieving the 96.1% target).
I was impressed with so many aspects of the school, but especially how well-mannered the children are.  Good manners cost nothing, but make a big difference.

A special thank you to the Head Girl & Boy (Olivia and Oliver) for showing me around the school; they are excellent ambassadors for St Brigid’s and I hope Oliver’s arm is on the mend and he can bend it now!
Thank you once again for inviting me to St Brigid’s and thank you to the children for all their excellent questions and the discussions we had. It was a very rewarding morning.

Wishing all the children every success, they certainly have a great start.
Yours sincerely,
Clare 
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